
From: Richard R Abello
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 10:32:51 AM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I believe the proposed One Paseo is too big:  the impact on traffic cannot be easily solved.  The idea of
smart growth is good but the emphasis should be on the SMART portion of it.

A smaller size project already has support from the community.  This is what should be authorized, in
my opinion.

Sincerely,

Richard R Abello
10761 Calle Mar de Mariposa
San Diego, California 92130
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From: Kathleen Aertgeerts
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 4:34:37 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I oppose Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project. As a resident who lives near the proposed project, I feel that
THIS One Paseo poses a significant threat to our community character, and urge you to reject it
outright.

One Paseo will tower over our community, standing nearly 100 feet taller than nearby buildings. With a
density similar to Horton Plaza and two 150-foot buildings, the project will cram urban development and
heights into our suburban neighborhood. At 1.45 million square feet, One Paseo will be more than five
times the size of Del Mar Highlands Town Center, and one of the densest mixed-use projects in
California. It belongs downtown, not in Carmel Valley.

Put simply, this is not the "main street" the project has been advertised to be.  The size and scale of
this project are in direct conflict with our community. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines, Torrey Hills and
Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards, as well as San Diego Planning Commission, have already
rejected One Paseo. Together with more than 6,000 members of my community, I ask you to reject this
project when it comes before City Council.

Sincerely,

Dr. Kathleen Aertgeerts
13258 Sunset Point Way
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Alicia Appel
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 4:29:21 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,
Alicia Appel
Ms. Alicia Appel
4025 Carmel View Rd unit 125
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Morris Asato
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 3:56:54 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing to convey my opposition to Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project proposed for the corner of
Del Mar Heights Road and El Camino Real. This project will, without a doubt, have severe impacts on
our quality of life, our traffic and the character of our community.

My view is just one among the thousands of San Diegans who oppose THIS One Paseo.

There are also a number of high-profile community organizations who reject this oversized project. The
community planning groups of Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines and Del Mar Mesa have all rejected One
Paseo, as did the San Diego Planning Commission. County Supervisor Dave Roberts has spoken out
against One Paseo's bulk and scale and Bike San Diego has called the project bad for bicycling.
Furthermore, more than 6,000 of my friends and neighbors have joined the What Price Main Street?
coalition, creating a united community voice in opposition of the project.

While a more appropriately sized mixed-use project could benefit our community, THIS One Paseo is
just too large.

I ask you to reject this project outright.

Sincerely,

Mr. Morris Asato
PO Box 676000
Rancho Santa Fe, CA 92067
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From: Susan Asato
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 3:54:02 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

As a property owner in both Del Mar and also Carmel Valley, I would expect our City Council to strongly
consider the impact this project will have on the quality of life and safety of local citizens who live within
the influence of this development. 

In this commercial area where density and traffic are already in the "red zone", this development will
ultimately cause people like me to avoid this area altogether.  I already do my grocery shopping in
Solana Beach because traffic and parking are too problematic at the Del Mar Highlands Shopping
Center.  I can take my restaurant and entertainment patronage out of Carmel Valley as well, but I
would like to be able to access the businesses and services in my own neighborhood.  Paseo One, as
currently configured, will cost not only my business, but my good will and community spirit also.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Susan Asato
12806 Caminito de Las Olas
Del Mar, CA 92014
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From: regalado_rhonda@yahoo.com
To: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; Councilmember Sherri Lightner; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd

Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole; Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember
Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: I urge you to support One Paseo!
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 10:43:32 AM

Dear Council President Lightner and Members of the San Diego City Council, 

The One Paseo Project deserves our strong support! As currently proposed, it is truly
a reflection of the significant community input that has been requested by the
developer and incorporated into the Project 

The One Paseo Project: 

* Provides a true, walkable main street that will connect our community and
complement the existing surrounding uses of retail, housing and employment center.

* Makes great use of a vacant site to provide usable, public green space, new bike
lanes, enhanced pedestrian connectivity as well as diverse shopping and dining
options in an area that is largely underserved and therefore generates auto trips
outside the community. 
* Will generate thousands of construction jobs as well as permanent, high paying
jobs in this vital commercial corridor. 
* Incorporates new housing close to where people work. 
* Provides millions in private investment toward traffic improvements and millions
more for an Adaptive Traffic Management system as well as optimization technology
that will reduce travel times on the local roadways. 
* Generates significant taxes and fees for the City and a boost to the local economy.

* Sets a new standard for energy efficient and drought resistant green communities.

* Helps to fulfill the General Plan’s strategy for “a City of Villages” as well as
important State, regional and local policy land-use initiatives. 

At hearings in October 2014, The San Diego City Planning Commission recognized
that One Paseo clearly implements the goals of the General Plan’s City of Villages
strategy. Commissioners further said that the mixed use design aids in reducing
vehicle trips and concentrates density for future transit service. As Commissioner
Anthony Wagner stated, “Multi-modal transportation opportunities need to be seen
through a lens of tomorrow, rather than today.” This One Paseo will help bring such
opportunities to Carmel Valley.Thank you for taking the time to hear from the
community. I would like to urge your vote to approve the One Paseo project. Your
time and consideration are both much appreciated. 

Sincerely,

Jax Blodgett
regalado_rhonda@yahoo.com
4533 Da Vinci St
San Diego Ca 92130
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One Paseo Supporter



From: jeffreyblodgett@yahoo.com
To: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; Councilmember Sherri Lightner; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd

Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole; Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember
Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: I urge you to support One Paseo!
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 10:19:11 AM

Dear Council President Lightner and Members of the San Diego City Council, 

The One Paseo Project deserves our strong support! As currently proposed, it is truly
a reflection of the significant community input that has been requested by the
developer and incorporated into the Project 

The One Paseo Project: 

* Provides a true, walkable main street that will connect our community and
complement the existing surrounding uses of retail, housing and employment center.

* Makes great use of a vacant site to provide usable, public green space, new bike
lanes, enhanced pedestrian connectivity as well as diverse shopping and dining
options in an area that is largely underserved and therefore generates auto trips
outside the community. 
* Will generate thousands of construction jobs as well as permanent, high paying
jobs in this vital commercial corridor. 
* Incorporates new housing close to where people work. 
* Provides millions in private investment toward traffic improvements and millions
more for an Adaptive Traffic Management system as well as optimization technology
that will reduce travel times on the local roadways. 
* Generates significant taxes and fees for the City and a boost to the local economy.

* Sets a new standard for energy efficient and drought resistant green communities.

* Helps to fulfill the General Plan’s strategy for “a City of Villages” as well as
important State, regional and local policy land-use initiatives. 

At hearings in October 2014, The San Diego City Planning Commission recognized
that One Paseo clearly implements the goals of the General Plan’s City of Villages
strategy. Commissioners further said that the mixed use design aids in reducing
vehicle trips and concentrates density for future transit service. As Commissioner
Anthony Wagner stated, “Multi-modal transportation opportunities need to be seen
through a lens of tomorrow, rather than today.” This One Paseo will help bring such
opportunities to Carmel Valley.Thank you for taking the time to hear from the
community. I would like to urge your vote to approve the One Paseo project. Your
time and consideration are both much appreciated. 

Sincerely,

jeffrey Blodgett
jeffreyblodgett@yahoo.com
4533 Da Vinci St. 
SAN DIEGO CA 92130
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One Paseo Supporter



From: Lance Brendel
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 3:30:53 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

Development requires several different interconnected elements to truly be considered "smart growth."
One Paseo is not smart growth development. Although it has been marketed as smart growth, an
honest examination of the project shows that One Paseo is not the type of bikeable, walkable, transit-
oriented development San Diego deserves.

One Paseo will add 24,000 new car trips daily on our roads, further deterring residents from biking and
walking in the community. Expanding Del Mar Heights Road to nine lanes will mean faster-moving cars
and dangerous conditions for both cyclists and pedestrians.  The proposed "cycletrack" will offer
inadequate protection to those cycling in the area, as it will run for just a few hundred yards on one
side of Del Mar Heights Road. Bike San Diego, the group working to transform San Diego into the
world's best city for bicycling, has called One Paseo "bad for bicycling."

One Paseo is not planned to have nearby mass transit until 2035, if ever. It is not located near
accessible and convenient mass transit options, and is not currently served by mass transit. The truth is
that, as proposed, people from Carmel Valley and the surrounding neighborhoods will have to drive to
One Paseo. The developer has proposed quadrupling the average daily car trips allowed for the site
because this project is a car-centric development.

As a council member you are voted in by the people to do what is right for the citizens who vote you
into office and not to be persuaded by Kilroy who wants you to disregard the building codes for our
neighborhood.  I'm asking you to please reject One Paseo because it isn't true "smart growth
development." We need to promote smart growth in San Diego, but One Paseo perpetuates urban
sprawl and congestion in a suburban neighborhood. A smaller project that does not clog our streets,
aligns with transit-oriented principles, and truly promotes walking and biking options in our community
should be proposed for this site.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mr. Lance Brendel
4667 cypress glen place
san diego, ca 92130
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From: bbriggs@tsaci.com
To: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; Councilmember Sherri Lightner; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd

Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole; Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember
Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: I urge you to support One Paseo!
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 9:18:49 AM

Dear Council President Lightner and Members of the San Diego City Council, 

The One Paseo Project deserves our strong support! As currently proposed, it is truly
a reflection of the significant community input that has been requested by the
developer and incorporated into the Project 

The One Paseo Project: 

* Provides a true, walkable main street that will connect our community and
complement the existing surrounding uses of retail, housing and employment center.

* Makes great use of a vacant site to provide usable, public green space, new bike
lanes, enhanced pedestrian connectivity as well as diverse shopping and dining
options in an area that is largely underserved and therefore generates auto trips
outside the community. 
* Will generate thousands of construction jobs as well as permanent, high paying
jobs in this vital commercial corridor. 
* Incorporates new housing close to where people work. 
* Provides millions in private investment toward traffic improvements and millions
more for an Adaptive Traffic Management system as well as optimization technology
that will reduce travel times on the local roadways. 
* Generates significant taxes and fees for the City and a boost to the local economy.

* Sets a new standard for energy efficient and drought resistant green communities.

* Helps to fulfill the General Plan’s strategy for “a City of Villages” as well as
important State, regional and local policy land-use initiatives. 

At hearings in October 2014, The San Diego City Planning Commission recognized
that One Paseo clearly implements the goals of the General Plan’s City of Villages
strategy. Commissioners further said that the mixed use design aids in reducing
vehicle trips and concentrates density for future transit service. As Commissioner
Anthony Wagner stated, “Multi-modal transportation opportunities need to be seen
through a lens of tomorrow, rather than today.” This One Paseo will help bring such
opportunities to Carmel Valley.Thank you for taking the time to hear from the
community. I would like to urge your vote to approve the One Paseo project. Your
time and consideration are both much appreciated. 

Sincerely,

Ben Briggs
bbriggs@tsaci.com
11440 West Bernardo Court Suite 166
San Diego Ca 92127
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858-784-3650
One Paseo Supporter



From: Michael Carter
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 4:23:33 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

Development requires several different interconnected elements to truly be considered "smart growth."
One Paseo is not smart growth development. Although it has been marketed as smart growth, an
honest examination of the project shows that One Paseo is not the type of bikeable, walkable, transit-
oriented development San Diego deserves.

One Paseo will add 24,000 new car trips daily on our roads, further deterring residents from biking and
walking in the community. Expanding Del Mar Heights Road to nine lanes will mean faster-moving cars
and dangerous conditions for both cyclists and pedestrians.  The proposed "cycletrack" will offer
inadequate protection to those cycling in the area, as it will run for just a few hundred yards on one
side of Del Mar Heights Road. Bike San Diego, the group working to transform San Diego into the
world's best city for bicycling, has called One Paseo "bad for bicycling."

One Paseo is not planned to have nearby mass transit until 2035, if ever. It is not located near
accessible and convenient mass transit options, and is not currently served by mass transit. The truth is
that, as proposed, people from Carmel Valley and the surrounding neighborhoods will have to drive to
One Paseo. The developer has proposed quadrupling the average daily car trips allowed for the site
because this project is a car-centric development.

I'm asking you to please reject One Paseo because it isn't true "smart growth development." We need
to promote smart growth in San Diego, but One Paseo perpetuates urban sprawl and congestion in a
suburban neighborhood. A smaller project that does not clog our streets, aligns with transit-oriented
principles, and truly promotes walking and biking options in our community should be proposed for this
site.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dr. Michael Carter
5081 Seashell Place
San Diego, California 92130
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From: Scott Curry
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:41:03 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing to convey my opposition to Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project.  My family has lived in Pacific
Highlands Ranch for 11 years.

I'll assume that you are aware of the many negative impacts this will have on our community. I was at
the town hall meeting. I have closely monitored and researched them and am absolutely certain that
the project, if built as currently slated, will be a major regret.  It is simply far too dense.

None of us EVER imagined this type of project being built in the community we decided to raise our
families in, invest our hard earned money in, and choose to call home.  I can unequivocally tell you that
I know dozens of families opposed to it, and do not know one resident in Carmel Valley that is in favor
of it as it is currently proposed.

I ask you to reject this project outright.  I was proud to meet with you at Airoso when you were seeking
your first election.  I was enchanted how you described your campaign as very organic, and somewhat
unexpected in how it all of a sudden became a bit of a movement.  At that time, I was absolutely
certain that you were the type of individual that would stand strong against this type of community-
damaging project.  I hope you will stand with the community.  You have the power to stop this.

Sincerely,

Scott Curry
Scott Curry
6117 Calera Place
San Diego, CA 92130-6923
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From: Scott Curry
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:41:03 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing to convey my opposition to Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project.  My family has lived in Pacific
Highlands Ranch for 11 years.

I'll assume that you are aware of the many negative impacts this will have on our community. I was at
the town hall meeting. I have closely monitored and researched them and am absolutely certain that
the project, if built as currently slated, will be a major regret.  It is simply far too dense.

None of us EVER imagined this type of project being built in the community we decided to raise our
families in, invest our hard earned money in, and choose to call home.  I can unequivocally tell you that
I know dozens of families opposed to it, and do not know one resident in Carmel Valley that is in favor
of it as it is currently proposed.

I ask you to reject this project outright.  I was proud to meet with you at Airoso when you were seeking
your first election.  I was enchanted how you described your campaign as very organic, and somewhat
unexpected in how it all of a sudden became a bit of a movement.  At that time, I was absolutely
certain that you were the type of individual that would stand strong against this type of community-
damaging project.  I hope you will stand with the community.  You have the power to stop this.

Sincerely,

Scott Curry
Scott Curry
6117 Calera Place
San Diego, CA 92130-6923
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From: Scott Curry
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:41:03 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing to convey my opposition to Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project.  My family has lived in Pacific
Highlands Ranch for 11 years.

I'll assume that you are aware of the many negative impacts this will have on our community. I was at
the town hall meeting. I have closely monitored and researched them and am absolutely certain that
the project, if built as currently slated, will be a major regret.  It is simply far too dense.

None of us EVER imagined this type of project being built in the community we decided to raise our
families in, invest our hard earned money in, and choose to call home.  I can unequivocally tell you that
I know dozens of families opposed to it, and do not know one resident in Carmel Valley that is in favor
of it as it is currently proposed.

I ask you to reject this project outright.  I was proud to meet with you at Airoso when you were seeking
your first election.  I was enchanted how you described your campaign as very organic, and somewhat
unexpected in how it all of a sudden became a bit of a movement.  At that time, I was absolutely
certain that you were the type of individual that would stand strong against this type of community-
damaging project.  I hope you will stand with the community.  You have the power to stop this.

Sincerely,

Scott Curry
Scott Curry
6117 Calera Place
San Diego, CA 92130-6923
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From: Cydney Doan
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 1:07:53 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Cydney Doan
5686 Willowmere Lane
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Bob Gitre
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 9:27:36 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Mr. Bob Gitre
4250 Corte Famosa
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Suzanne Goh
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:32:48 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Dr. Suzanne Goh
4969 Hidden Dune Court
San Diego, CA 92130

mailto:suzgoh@gmail.com
mailto:SherriLightner@sandiego.gov
mailto:KevinFaulconer@sandiego.gov
mailto:ChrisCate@sandiego.gov
mailto:ToddGloria@sandiego.gov
mailto:MyrtleCole@sandiego.gov
mailto:MarkKersey@sandiego.gov
mailto:LorieZapf@sandiego.gov
mailto:ScottSherman@sandiego.gov
mailto:DavidAlvarez@sandiego.gov
mailto:DavidAlvarez@sandiego.gov
mailto:MartiEmerald@sandiego.gov
mailto:RMezo@sandiego.gov


From: Suzanne Goh
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:32:48 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Dr. Suzanne Goh
4969 Hidden Dune Court
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Suzanne Goh
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:32:48 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Dr. Suzanne Goh
4969 Hidden Dune Court
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Neil Hattangadi
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 2:11:19 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing to convey my opposition to Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project proposed for the corner of
Del Mar Heights Road and El Camino Real. This project will, without a doubt, have severe impacts on
our quality of life, our traffic and the character of our community.

My view is just one among the thousands of San Diegans who oppose THIS One Paseo.

There are also a number of high-profile community organizations who reject this oversized project. The
community planning groups of Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines and Del Mar Mesa have all rejected One
Paseo, as did the San Diego Planning Commission. County Supervisor Dave Roberts has spoken out
against One Paseo's bulk and scale and Bike San Diego has called the project bad for bicycling.
Furthermore, more than 6,000 of my friends and neighbors have joined the What Price Main Street?
coalition, creating a united community voice in opposition of the project.

While a more appropriately sized mixed-use project could benefit our community, THIS One Paseo is
just too large.

I ask you to reject this project outright.

Sincerely,
Neil Hattangadi

Dr. Neil Hattangadi
4969 Hidden Dune Ct
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Carol Hemming
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 1:06:48 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am gravely concerned about Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project, and I'm writing today to
share with you my concerns about the negative impacts this project will bring to Carmel Valley.

I am especially concerned about the impacts to traffic congestion in the area, given that One Paseo will
increase traffic by 370 percent and add nearly 24,000 daily car trips to our roads. All of this will lead to
gridlock, especially given that the effectiveness of the proposed traffic light synchronization system has
not been proven, nor has Caltrans or the City committed to its implementation. In fact, the project's
Environmental Impact Report shows significant, unmitigated impacts to eight intersections and road
segments. Furthermore, traffic relief near the project site depends on new freeway connectors that will
not be built until 2030, if ever.

The majority of our community believes that THIS One Paseo is too large for the neighborhood. The
Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines, Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards, as well as the
San Diego Planning Commission, have already rejected One Paseo. I'm standing with more than 6,000
members of my community to oppose the project and urge you to reject it.

Please don't consign Carmel Valley to a future of extreme congestion and hair-pulling traffic jams.
Reject One Paseo and ask Kilroy to work with the community to propose an appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,
Carol Hemming
Mrs. Carol Hemming
14005 Mercado Dr
Del Mar, CA 92014
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From: Darnelle Hopps
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 11:15:10 AM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I oppose Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project. As a resident who lives near the proposed project, I feel that
THIS One Paseo poses a significant threat to our community character, and urge you to reject it
outright.

One Paseo will tower over our community, standing nearly 100 feet taller than nearby buildings. With a
density similar to Horton Plaza and two 150-foot buildings, the project will cram urban development and
heights into our suburban neighborhood. At 1.45 million square feet, One Paseo will be more than five
times the size of Del Mar Highlands Town Center, and one of the densest mixed-use projects in
California. It belongs downtown, not in Carmel Valley.

Put simply, this is not the "main street" the project has been advertised to be.  The size and scale of
this project are in direct conflict with our community. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines, Torrey Hills and
Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards, as well as San Diego Planning Commission, have already
rejected One Paseo. Together with more than 6,000 members of my community, I ask you to reject this
project when it comes before City Council.

Sincerely,

Ms. Darnelle Hopps
13145 Janetta Place
San diego, ca 92130
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From: Darnelle Hopps
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 11:13:15 AM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Ms. Darnelle Hopps
13145 Janetta Place
San diego, ca 92130
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From: Lisa Howard
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 9:44:58 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project. I ask you to consider the community as well

Sincerely,

Mrs. Lisa Howard
5011Seashell Pl
San Diego, Ca 92140
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From: Charles m.Hulsey
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 6:06:47 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

Development requires several different interconnected elements to truly be considered "smart growth."
One Paseo is not smart growth development. Although it has been marketed as smart growth, an
honest examination of the project shows that One Paseo is not the type of bikeable, walkable, transit-
oriented development San Diego deserves.

One Paseo will add 24,000 new car trips daily on our roads, further deterring residents from biking and
walking in the community. Expanding Del Mar Heights Road to nine lanes will mean faster-moving cars
and dangerous conditions for both cyclists and pedestrians.  The proposed "cycletrack" will offer
inadequate protection to those cycling in the area, as it will run for just a few hundred yards on one
side of Del Mar Heights Road. Bike San Diego, the group working to transform San Diego into the
world's best city for bicycling, has called One Paseo "bad for bicycling."

One Paseo is not planned to have nearby mass transit until 2035, if ever. It is not located near
accessible and convenient mass transit options, and is not currently served by mass transit. The truth is
that, as proposed, people from Carmel Valley and the surrounding neighborhoods will have to drive to
One Paseo. The developer has proposed quadrupling the average daily car trips allowed for the site
because this project is a car-centric development.

I'm asking you to please reject One Paseo because it isn't true "smart growth development." We need
to promote smart growth in San Diego, but One Paseo perpetuates urban sprawl and congestion in a
suburban neighborhood. A smaller project that does not clog our streets, aligns with transit-oriented
principles, and truly promotes walking and biking options in our community should be proposed for this
site.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dr. Charles m.Hulsey
5087 Mc Gill Way
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Christy Jackson
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 6:40:58 AM

Dear Council President Lightner,

Development requires several different interconnected elements to truly be considered "smart growth."
One Paseo is not smart growth development. Although it has been marketed as smart growth, an
honest examination of the project shows that One Paseo is not the type of bikeable, walkable, transit-
oriented development San Diego deserves.

One Paseo will add 24,000 new car trips daily on our roads, further deterring residents from biking and
walking in the community. Expanding Del Mar Heights Road to nine lanes will mean faster-moving cars
and dangerous conditions for both cyclists and pedestrians.  The proposed "cycletrack" will offer
inadequate protection to those cycling in the area, as it will run for just a few hundred yards on one
side of Del Mar Heights Road. Bike San Diego, the group working to transform San Diego into the
world's best city for bicycling, has called One Paseo "bad for bicycling."

One Paseo is not planned to have nearby mass transit until 2035, if ever. It is not located near
accessible and convenient mass transit options, and is not currently served by mass transit. The truth is
that, as proposed, people from Carmel Valley and the surrounding neighborhoods will have to drive to
One Paseo. The developer has proposed quadrupling the average daily car trips allowed for the site
because this project is a car-centric development.

I'm asking you to please reject One Paseo because it isn't true "smart growth development." We need
to promote smart growth in San Diego, but One Paseo perpetuates urban sprawl and congestion in a
suburban neighborhood. A smaller project that does not clog our streets, aligns with transit-oriented
principles, and truly promotes walking and biking options in our community should be proposed for this
site.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dr. Christy Jackson
3931 Corte Mar de Hierba
San Diego, California 92130
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From: boris1313@hotmail.com
To: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; Councilmember Sherri Lightner; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd

Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole; Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember
Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: I urge you to support One Paseo!
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 1:55:34 PM

Dear Council President Lightner and Members of the San Diego City Council, 

The One Paseo Project deserves our strong support! As currently proposed, it is truly
a reflection of the significant community input that has been requested by the
developer and incorporated into the Project 

The One Paseo Project: 

* Provides a true, walkable main street that will connect our community and
complement the existing surrounding uses of retail, housing and employment center.

* Makes great use of a vacant site to provide usable, public green space, new bike
lanes, enhanced pedestrian connectivity as well as diverse shopping and dining
options in an area that is largely underserved and therefore generates auto trips
outside the community. 
* Will generate thousands of construction jobs as well as permanent, high paying
jobs in this vital commercial corridor. 
* Incorporates new housing close to where people work. 
* Provides millions in private investment toward traffic improvements and millions
more for an Adaptive Traffic Management system as well as optimization technology
that will reduce travel times on the local roadways. 
* Generates significant taxes and fees for the City and a boost to the local economy.

* Sets a new standard for energy efficient and drought resistant green communities.

* Helps to fulfill the General Plan’s strategy for “a City of Villages” as well as
important State, regional and local policy land-use initiatives. 

At hearings in October 2014, The San Diego City Planning Commission recognized
that One Paseo clearly implements the goals of the General Plan’s City of Villages
strategy. Commissioners further said that the mixed use design aids in reducing
vehicle trips and concentrates density for future transit service. As Commissioner
Anthony Wagner stated, “Multi-modal transportation opportunities need to be seen
through a lens of tomorrow, rather than today.” This One Paseo will help bring such
opportunities to Carmel Valley.Thank you for taking the time to hear from the
community. I would like to urge your vote to approve the One Paseo project. Your
time and consideration are both much appreciated. 

Sincerely,

Boris Kagan
boris1313@hotmail.com
6658 Cabela Pl
Carlsbad CA 92011
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One Paseo Supporter



From: boris1313@hotmail.com
To: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; Councilmember Sherri Lightner; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd

Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole; Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember
Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: I urge you to support One Paseo!
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 1:55:05 PM

Dear Council President Lightner and Members of the San Diego City Council, 

The One Paseo Project deserves our strong support! As currently proposed, it is truly
a reflection of the significant community input that has been requested by the
developer and incorporated into the Project 

The One Paseo Project: 

* Provides a true, walkable main street that will connect our community and
complement the existing surrounding uses of retail, housing and employment center.

* Makes great use of a vacant site to provide usable, public green space, new bike
lanes, enhanced pedestrian connectivity as well as diverse shopping and dining
options in an area that is largely underserved and therefore generates auto trips
outside the community. 
* Will generate thousands of construction jobs as well as permanent, high paying
jobs in this vital commercial corridor. 
* Incorporates new housing close to where people work. 
* Provides millions in private investment toward traffic improvements and millions
more for an Adaptive Traffic Management system as well as optimization technology
that will reduce travel times on the local roadways. 
* Generates significant taxes and fees for the City and a boost to the local economy.

* Sets a new standard for energy efficient and drought resistant green communities.

* Helps to fulfill the General Plan’s strategy for “a City of Villages” as well as
important State, regional and local policy land-use initiatives. 

At hearings in October 2014, The San Diego City Planning Commission recognized
that One Paseo clearly implements the goals of the General Plan’s City of Villages
strategy. Commissioners further said that the mixed use design aids in reducing
vehicle trips and concentrates density for future transit service. As Commissioner
Anthony Wagner stated, “Multi-modal transportation opportunities need to be seen
through a lens of tomorrow, rather than today.” This One Paseo will help bring such
opportunities to Carmel Valley.Thank you for taking the time to hear from the
community. I would like to urge your vote to approve the One Paseo project. Your
time and consideration are both much appreciated. 

Sincerely,

Boris Kagan
boris1313@hotmail.com
6658 Cabela Pl
Carlsbad CA 92011
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One Paseo Supporter



From: Jennifer Kelley
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 3:25:58 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Jennifer Kelley
4953 Hidden Dune Ct.
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Igor Klacansky
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 7:17:31 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

If you think that life conditions of many are more important than a profit of few you will reject One
Paseo project.

I oppose Kilroy Realty's One Paseo project. As a resident who lives near the proposed project, I feel that
THIS One Paseo poses a significant threat to our community character, and urge you to reject it
outright.

One Paseo will tower over our community, standing nearly 100 feet taller than nearby buildings. With a
density similar to Horton Plaza and two 150-foot buildings, the project will cram urban development and
heights into our suburban neighborhood. At 1.45 million square feet, One Paseo will be more than five
times the size of Del Mar Highlands Town Center, and one of the densest mixed-use projects in
California. It belongs downtown, not in Carmel Valley.

Put simply, this is not the "main street" the project has been advertised to be.  The size and scale of
this project are in direct conflict with our community. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines, Torrey Hills and
Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards, as well as San Diego Planning Commission, have already
rejected One Paseo. Together with more than 6,000 members of my community, I ask you to reject this
project when it comes before City Council.

Sincerely,

Mr. Igor Klacansky
4776 Caminito Faceto
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Leigh Kramer
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 9:58:23 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Ms. Leigh Kramer
4516 Falconridge Court
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Leigh Kramer
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 9:58:23 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project.

Sincerely,

Ms. Leigh Kramer
4516 Falconridge Court
San Diego, CA 92130
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From: Kathryn Burton
To: CLK City Clerk
Subject: Torrey Hills Community Planning Board and One Paseo
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 11:37:32 AM

TORREY HILLS COMMUNITY PLANNING BOARD

 
Dear San Diego City Councilmembers,
 
On January 20, 2015 the Torrey Hills Community Planning Board (THCPB) voted unanimously to share its serious
concerns regarding Kilroy Realty’s proposed development, One Paseo, with the San Diego City Council.
 
Kilroy’s 23.6 acre site is currently designated for Employment Center uses in the Carmel Valley Community Plan
and Industrial Employment in the City of San Diego’s General Plan with a maximum square footage of 510,000 sq
ft. The One Paseo project proposes to change this land use designation to create a “community village”
encompassing 246,500 square feet of commercial retail space, 492,840 sq ft for office uses and 714,729 sq ft for
600 residential units. The Final EIR totals these uses at a maximum building area of 1,454,069 square feet.
 
What Kilroy proposes is nearly three times the size of the current 510,000 square feet
entitlement of the property per the Carmel Valley Community Plan.  The One Paseo site
consists of 23.6 acres and would include greater square feet than Westfield’s UTC shopping
center that is on 77 acres.  The project also has 7 times the density of the neighboring Del
Mar Town Center.
 
The overwhelming density of the proposed project impacts the residents of Torrey Hills because our community is
connected to Carmel Valley by El Camino Real and our two communities share common facilities.
 
Traffic
 
One Paseo will create 23,854 ADTs per day. Implementation of the proposed project would result in a significant
impact on the intersections of Del Mar Heights Road/I-5 ramps and El Camino Real/SR 56 EB on-ramp.
 
These traffic impacts will effect Carmel Mountain Road as drivers seek a route south and east through Torrey Hills
to avoid failed intersections and traffic meters along El Camino Real, SR 56 and I-5.
 
Importantly, the additional traffic will make it more difficult for Torrey Hills’ residents to access its shared
facilities in Carmel Valley.  It will also make it more difficult for students from Torrey Hills who attend Canyon
Crest Academy and must access SR 56 at El Camino Real at an inundated on-ramp.
 
One Paseo does not include a transportation element.  Kilroy has proposed a shuttle for employees from the
Sorrento Valley train station to the site.  This does little to reduce the traffic impacts from the many individuals who
will visit One Paseo.  Kilroy has advertised throughout greater San Diego to bring shoppers to their project.  
 
One Paseo’s traffic calculations also assume, and are dependent upon, the future Interstate 5/56 interchange
improvements; however, that is not projected for 30 more years.  It is not even assured that the connectors will ever
by built by Caltrans.
 
 
Public Facilities: Parks, Recreation Centers and Library
 
Carmel Valley, Torrey Hills, Del Mar Mesa and Torrey Pines share only one public pool and one public library
which are located in Carmel Valley. Torrey Hills shares – and contributed financially to – the library, park and
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recreation facilities in Carmel Valley.
 
Carmel Valley and environs are deficient in population based parks. The project proponent seeks to add 600
dwelling units which equate to 1644 new residents.
 
The Final EIR acknowledges that the increased population generated by the housing element would result in the
need for 4.67 acres of park space; however, the Final EIR proposes a financial contribution to the Facilities Benefits
Fund in lieu of providing park space.
 
Thus, the proposed project would add housing units without the addition of park space. This will increase the
pressure on the already overburdened and limited park space not only in Carmel Valley but Torrey Hills as well.
Torrey Hills has no public pool and only one park which is heavily used for soccer fields and baseball. The number
of ADTs on the street leading to the Torrey Hills park is already four times what was stipulated in the Torrey Hills
Community Plan. The extra residential component, without park space, will very likely increase traffic and use in
Torrey Hills.
 
As there is nearly no land in Carmel Valley, the project proponent should provide 4.67 on-site active use park acres
as part of the One Paseo project.
 
Emergency Services
 
Torrey Hills shares and contributed financially to Carmel Valley’s Fire Station 24. One Paseo will create 23,854
additional ADTs per day. El Camino Real is a primary North-South response corridor for Fire Station 24. Traffic
will be snarled from Del Mar Heights Road down El Camino Real to Carmel Valley Road. First responders will
experience difficulty negotiating the traffic in order to service emergencies in Torrey Hills. This seriousness of this
problem has been noted by Stacy Silverwood, Captain, Retired, San Diego Fire Rescue Department.
 
Torrey Corner, Torrey Hills Shopping Center and Torrey Hills Office Buildings
 
The THCPB is also concerned about economic impacts to Torrey Hills’ commercial retail businesses and office
buildings.
 
The commercial retail component of One Paseo consists of 246,500 square feet and the office component 492,840.
Currently, the Del Mar Highlands Shopping Center has entitlements for an additional 150,000 square feet of retail
and the future retail component of Pacific Highlands Ranch is 300,000 square feet. The THCPB is concerned that
the additional glut of retail and office space may have a negative impact on small businesses in Torrey Hills.
 
Conclusion
 
The One Paseo site is currently approved for 510,000 square feet of employment center uses. This project seeks to
increase the square feet to 1,454,069 of retail, residential and office uses.
 
Given the size of this project, it is doubtful that such a huge addition of traffic and retail can be actualized without
adverse impacts to Carmel Valley, Torrey Hills, Del Mar and adjacent communities. The additional vehicle traffic
will be devastating to the areas from Del Mar Heights Road to Carmel Valley Road along El Camino Real. 
Without the necessary infrastructure, a transportation element, the One Paseo plan is hardly an example of “smart
growth” and sabotages the commendable concept of creating a community village.  The project would have fewer
impacts at its current approval level of 510,000 square feet and be more consistent with the surrounding community
character.
 
Thank you for your consideration of our comments.
 
Sincerely,
 
Kathryn Burton, Chair
Torrey Hills Community Planning Board



 



From: Lisa Howard
To: Councilmember Sherri Lightner
Cc: Mayor Kevin Faulconer; CouncilMember Chris Cate; Councilmember Todd Gloria; Councilmember Myrtle Cole;

Councilmember Mark Kersey; CouncilMember Lorie Zapf; Councilmember Scott Sherman; CouncilMember David
Alvarez; CouncilMember Marti Emerald; Mezo, Renee

Subject: Reject One Paseo - Project 193036
Date: Wednesday, February 18, 2015 9:44:58 PM

Dear Council President Lightner,

I am writing in opposition to Kilroy Realty's proposed One Paseo project.

The significant negative impacts that One Paseo will have on our traffic congestion and community
character are very concerning.  One Paseo is not appropriate to suburban Carmel Valley, with its 1.45
million square feet of development on just 23.6 acres of land, buildings as tall as 150 feet, and a
density similar to Horton Plaza downtown.

This is NOT smart or transit-oriented development. It adds 24,000 new cars daily to our roads, without
access to mass transit until at least 2035. One Paseo requires nearby streets to be widened, creating
dangerous and unappealing conditions for cyclists and pedestrians. Even Caltrans has said it is unclear if
the project fits the region's smart growth principles.

The San Diego Planning Commission couldn't approve this project. The Carmel Valley, Torrey Pines,
Torrey Hills and Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Boards rejected this project outright. I'm standing
with these groups in asking you to say "NO" to One Paseo.

The entire community could benefit from an appropriately sized mixed-use project, but THIS One Paseo
is just too large, too dense and creates too much traffic. Kilroy has repeatedly ignored our concerns and
our request for a project that fits our community.

I strongly urge you to reject THIS One Paseo and tell Kilroy to work with the community to propose an
appropriately sized project. I ask you to consider the community as well

Sincerely,

Mrs. Lisa Howard
5011Seashell Pl
San Diego, Ca 92140
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